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Appendix H-1 
Phase IA Archaeological Documentary Study 
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Appendix H-2 
Phase IB Archaeological Survey 
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NNEELLSSOONN,, PPOOPPEE &&  VVOOOORRHHIISS,, LLLLCC
ENVIRONMENTAL       PLANNING      CONSULTING
572 WALT  WHITMAN ROAD, MELVILLE, NY 11747 - 2188
(631)  427-5665                       FAX  (631)  427-5620

npv@nelsonpope.com 

 
 

  February 20, 2014 
NYS Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) 
P.O. Box 189 
Waterford, NY 12188 
attn.: Mr. Brian Yates 
 

Re: Villadom (formerly, Orchard Park) 
      Phase I Archaeological Investigations 

NP&V 97128 
 

Dear Mr. Yates:   
 
Nelson, Pope & Voorhis, LLC is currently engaged in environmental and planning work for a 
private development company involving a mixed-use project (under the name Villadom) on a 
56.01-acre site in Elwood, Town of Huntington, New York.  A 33-acre portion of this site had 
previously been the subject of the Orchard Park residential & retail project, in 2002.  Phase1A 
and 1B Archaeological Investigations were prepared for the Orchard Park site in January and 
March 2002, respectively (see attached).  It is noteworthy that, due to the presence of wooded 
areas to be retained and steep slopes on the property, the areas of the Villadom and the Orchard 
Park sites that would be impacted by these developments are very similar.  The potentially 
impacted area has been investigated for potential archaeological resources in the above-noted 
Phase 1A/B studies. 
 
The reports were prepared by a qualified archaeologist using the appropriate protocols at the 
time.  The Phase 1B report was based on a 15 meter test hole grid, and included 235 shovel 
probes over the area of the site to be disturbed.  No prehistoric or historic-era artifacts or features 
were discovered; the Phase 1B report recommended no further archaeological work be 
performed.  
 
We would appreciate your review of the reports, and an acknowledgement that there are no 
significant cultural or archaeological resources that would be disturbed as a result of the 
Villadom project, based on the Conclusions and Recommendations of the Phase 1B report.  
Please let me know if you have any questions or require additional information for your review.  
Your prompt attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
  NELSON, POPE, & VOORHIS, LLC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        Charles J. Voorhis, CEP, AICP 
        Managing Partner 
attachments 
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